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TEXT: Mark 9:24 "Immediately the father of the child cried out
and said, 'I believe; help my unbelief.4"

Sometimes religion only seems to make things worse- That
may not be the sort of thing you would expect to hear from the
pulpit, but it is true, just the same. Not always, of course.
When tragedy strikes, and life is rocked to its very foundation,
a mature and tested faith can be the thing that sees us through.
The only thing that keeps us from losing our sanity altogether.
I would certainly not deny that. But religion is not always
mature and tested. Sometimes it is naive and juvenile. And then
it can be worse than nothing at all.

Perhaps you can see what I mean if we look at that father in
this morning's scripture lesson. Mark tells us that he had a son
whom he obviously loved very much. A son who, by the father's
own description, almost certainly suffered from grand mal.
epilepsy. But, in that day, they knew nothing about such things.
So they thought he must be possessed by some kind of a demon.
How long he had had it —the epilepsy, I mean, not the demon—
there is no way of knowing. But it is not too hard to guess what
went through that father's mind when the malady first appeared.

After the initial horror —remember they thought it was a
demon— his thoughts may very well have gone something like this.
"How could Sod do this to us? If God is good, how could He do
such a terrible thing?" You see, that is naive religion talking.
When something good takes place, we do not ask questions. We
just accept our blessings and enjoy them. But let something bad
occur, either to us or to those we love, and often our first
reaction is to blame God. When we are hurt we get angry. But
anger needs an object. So we get angry at life; angry at
ourselves; yes, and, let us admit it, angry at God. And, in that
anger, we often jump to the naive, though unsupportable,
conclusion that it was God who caused our pain.

Now, mark this well. I did not say that such conclusions
are evil, or sinful, or blasphemous. I only said they are naive
and unsupportable. But they are also very, very human. Anyone
who counsels victims of tragedy will tell you that anger is
almost always present. If not on the surface, then deeper down
inside. And they will tell you, too, that to deny that anger
makes it all the more dangerous. Yet that is exactly what
immature religion prompts us to do. It tells us that it is not








